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Emailed to strategic.planning@trafford.gov.uk
Trafford Metropolitan Borough Council

Strategic Planning and Developments

First Floor

Waterside House

Sale Waterside

Sale

M33 7ZF

03 September 2007

Dear Sir or Madam

Core Strategy: Issues and Options

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation (HBF) the opportunity to comment on the above document. The HBF have considered the proposed document and have made the following observations:

Paragraph 1.25: Where should the Additional Homes we need be built?

The HBF would like to emphasise that when determining the amount of land available for development, an up to date Housing Land Availability Assessment should be undertaken with the full cooperation of the house building industry. The Assessment is significantly different from an Urban Capacity Study, previously required by PPG13. Therefore, even where there is a recent Urban Capacity Study that has identified sites, it will be necessary to carry out further work, in particular to:

· determine whether identified sites are still available and to review assumptions on housing potential

· identify additional sites with potential for housing which were not required to be investigated by Urban Capacity Studies, such as sites in rural settlements, brownfield sites outside settlement boundaries and suitable Greenfield sites, as well as broad locations (where necessary);

· carry out further survey work within settlements to identify additional brownfield sites that have come forward since the Urban Capacity Study was carried out; and

· Assess the deliverability/ developability of all sites.  

Paragraph 1.26: Where should all the Homes be Built?

The Council should carry out a Housing Market Assessment to ensure that policies about the distribution, type and tenure of housing are built on a robust and credible evidence base. The Council should ensure that a proper Housing Market Assessment is undertaken with the full involvement of the property industry in order to help underpin the evidence base for any policies and requirements. PPS3 (Annex C) gives the requirements of the outputs from Housing Market Assessments and states assessments should be prepared collaboratively with stakeholders, suggesting that the involvement of the industry is a key part of the methodology.

Thank you again for giving the HBF the opportunity to comment. We trust you will take our comments into account and look forward to receiving further information regarding the progress of the document.

Yours faithfully,

Laura Edwards

Laura Edwards (maternity cover for Gina Bourne)

Regional Planner – Northern Region
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